April 4, 2019

STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

1250 W Alder St e Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 » (509) 575-2490

James Foreman

Windy Point,

LLC

183 Windy Point Drive

Wapato, WA

98951-8811

RE: Annual Discharge Monitoring Report for Windy Point, LLC—WAG435161

Dear James Foreman:

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) has reviewed your 2018 annual discharge monitoring

report (DMR). The table below summarizes the permit violations found. The purpose of this
letter is to provide you an opportunity to review these violations and submit corrections if the
records are not accurate.

Monitoring Reported Permit
Point Parameter Date Value Limit
Total Dissolved Solids, mg/L 3/29/2018 1210
Total Dissolved Solids, mg/L 5/24/2018 680
001 500
Total Dissolved Solids, mg/L 9/27/2018 1000
11/13/2018 652
Total Dissolved Solids, mg/L
pH, Standard Units
Total Dissolved Solids, mg/L 1/08/2018 9.13 6.00-9.00
pH, Standard Units 1/08/2018 1340 500
Total Dissolved Solids, mg/L 8/23/2018 872 500
002
Total Residual Chlorine, 12/13/2018 9.23 6.00-9.00
mg/L*
12/13/2018 880 500
Late DMR
003 12/13/2018 104 10
All Late-DMR Late DMR Due By 1/31/2019




James Foreman
April 5, 2019
Page 2

*If you are using PAA only, please have the laboratory not run chlorine residual tests
because PAA will give you a false high positive. If the facility is utilizing chlorine based
products, please update the record at Ecology for this monitoring point. If the 104 mg/L is
a true reading of chlorine residual, please contact me at either the phone number or email
below and clarify this reported value from 12/13/2018.

If you believe that the information in the table is incorrect, please contact me at 509- 454-7864 as
soon as possible so Ecology’s records can be corrected.

I have some concerns with the levels of the pollutants listed in this table. It may be necessary for
Windy Point, LLC to look at other treatment or disposal methods. I will plan to be there during
packing operations. Please instruct your staff that I would like to be there during sampling
events, I might be able to provide some technical assistance to help.

If you should have any qliestions or concerns please contact me at 509-454-7864, or email
marcia.porter@ecy.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

Uaraea T ber

Marcia Porter
Central Region General Permit Manager
Water Quality Program

By Certified Mail 7004 1160 0002 6158 1471



